UCCS Faculty President’s Report

March 12, 2009

Spring break is a week away and that means there is about 8 weeks left in the semester.  Your faculty assembly has been working hard and is looking at several issues before the end on the semester.
· Last Fall the UCCS Faculty Assembly reviewed and commented on the CU system document on Faculty Professional Rights and Responsibilities.  This Spring we will form an ad hoc committee to form our own UCCS document that will address our specific needs and issues here on our campus.   
· Faculty assembly will be receiving the results from the survey that Jim Burkhart put together regarding a faculty lounge. Additionally, we will also be reviewing the results from the Service survey that Rod Muth and the CU Faculty Council spear headed last fall.  
· We will begin discussions on some options for changing the Spring Final Schedule starting in 2010.  Many faculty and students have stated they would prefer to finish finals the same week it starts.  Changing or moving the “wrap around Monday” could help with energy savings as students would not have to stay in the dorms over the weekend.  
· Next week Faculty Assembly will be sending out the ballot for 2009-2010 officers and representatives for the UCCS faculty assembly.  I know that we are all busy and we tend to let others take care of these important tasks and issues, but I encourage you take an active role in faculty assembly.  We meet once a month and our decisions and input to the Chancellor and the system wide faculty council help shape our academic policies and ethics.  Please consider becoming involved with faculty governance.

· Lastly, take some time to relax, renew and re-focus on your Spring Break.  [image: image1.png]



